CPATA Fall meeting 10/14/2012
Location:

Al's Pizza and Subs (Dillsburg)
6 Tristan Drive
Dillsburg, PA 17019
Attendance:

 
Susan Cappelli, Matt Staub, Beth Parrish, Caryn Flaherty, Sandy Zettlemoyer, 


Joe Buletza, Bob Burton, Miranda Fisher, Ami Frederick, Sharon Hont, Bill Prieto, Bob Spertzel, 
Introductions by each person in attendance

Greetings from Sue Cappelli – President CPATA

Treasurer’s report by Matt Staub (Vice President) and Beth Parrish (Treasurer) : $4,600.00

Winter Meeting and CEU event:  We are planning a gathering at the Hershey Bears Game in February.  It will be similar to the event that occurred in 2011 including a CEU presentation.  We will send out a Save the Date as soon as the date is finalized.  More details to follow. 

“Giving Back” - since our beginning, CPATA has a strong focus on philanthropy as a way to give back to the community.  This year we are currently interested in the Relay for Life and Organ Donor Campaign.

Relay for Life benefits the American Cancer Society 
http://www.relayforlife.org/learn/whatisrelay/index

There are a number of events that occur within our Central PA area.  We would like for our association to get involved in a fundraising walk.  Caryn Flaherty is looking into the events and dates within our local area.  More information will be sent out to determine event site and date interest.  


Organ Donor Campaign -  http://www.donors1.org/
Miranda Fisher from Shippensburg University explained how they have focused on increasing organ donation awareness.  This was done in support of Wes Mallicone’s story.  

http://cumberlink.com/shippensburg/su-encourages-organ-donation-to-honor-one-of-its-own/article_163465f2-0065-11e2-ace8-001a4bcf887a.html

We plan to place the link to the website on our homepage.  Support Organ donation!

Survey Results from Caryn Flaherty (Secretary)

We had 36 people complete the rsvp and brief interest inventory.  We are pleased with that number and welcome an increase in comments and involvement from ATC’s in our area. 

We are all very sympathetic to one another’s schedule and limited availability.  We have found that although not convenient for everyone – Sunday meetings have been the best for the majority in the area.  We have offered both weekday morning and evening meetings and so often they resulted in such a small attendance.  We even offered the same meeting in two different towns within our region but once again, the attendance was not what we had hoped.  We are happy to give consideration to all suggestions but for the current time, we will continue to stick to Sunday evening meetings.  
Kinesiotaping is a topic suggested for an educational presentation.  Sharon Hont will look into educational opportunities that are available.
Powerpoint presentations – Joanne DeMartino wrote that at Cedar Cliff is preparing for informational meetings for parents on concussion.  She very generously offered to share her presentation with the group and suggested that it would be nice to have a common “bank” of presentations to pull from and adjust before the presentation to the ATC’s target audience.  
Presentations including for example; concussions, sudden cardiac death, environmental issues, helmet removal, basic taping techniques, … to parents, coaches, EMT’s, teaching staffs, … would be beneficial for all. 
The officers of CPATA are VERY interested in this project and would like to place all presentations on the website for our members to access.  

**Please contact any of the officers with your presentation you are willing to share.  
Industrial Athletic Training is an area that is unfamiliar to most of us.  There was an interest in seeing a presentation on the industrial athletic trainer setting.  Those that are or know of Athletic Trainers working in this area – please contact an officer so that we may include them in our association’s emails and activities.  

Contact information – Paul LaDuke is continuing to do an exceptional job in creating and maintaining an ATC contact information document.  Send all new or updated information to Paul paulatc@email.com  Currently information on Collegiate ATC’s is being collected. Please assist with any information that you may have regarding name, employment location and contact information.   

Social events – there were a few suggestions for an opportunity for our group to get together and go bowling.  We are all for it!  Would anyone be interested in taking the lead on this and organizing a group event?  The officers will do their best to assist in getting this underway.  
Other items of interest:

Title IX has become a hot topic for both the athletic directors and the ATC’s with regards to record keeping and reporting.  Sandy Zettlemoyer has spoken with Paul LaDuke to see if a spreadsheet can be created to assist in recording time at each sport.  If anyone has information or methods they are using, please consider sharing it with the group!  


Child Abuse Act/ “Joe Paterno” Law will affect those that work with children.  The goal is to mandate reporting of suspected child abuse to law enforcement and other authorities.  Expect there to be future education on this law.  There was no definitive information on this at the meeting but we need to be aware of this future requirement.  


Student Athletic Trainer/ Aide education can be very beneficial to an ATC and the student athletes.  We would like to post information about upcoming student workshops.  We discussed locations and dates for workshops at Messiah, Millersville and Hanover Hospital.  Contact CPATA with any of your programs that you are aware of or hosting.  

Thank you to all that were able to attend.  Great conversations and fellowship occurred which strengthens our desire to continue to get our ATC’s together!  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20 pm.  

 

